UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS LAWRENCE

OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR OF INFORMATION

Oct. 28, 1940

Dr. F.C. Allen Robinson Gymnasium Campus

Dear Dr. Allen:

The matter of the picture to which you refer is one of the unfortunate results of my having a one-track mind. I seem to be unable to think of more than one thing at a time.

Although there was not so much to do the past week, I was rushed to death getting ready for the two home games which came on the preceding weekends.

The result was that putting in so much time on football, I never once thought of basketball. The possibility of a picture of you being used in the football program failed to occur to me.

In fact if you had not brought this up at this time, I would not have known that the old cut had been run.

Sorry it happened but I just missed the boat on this one. Have sent the new cut on to Busby now, so it should be in the next Gridster,

Best regards,

Horace Mason